CSA Steering Group Meeting, 17 September 2009


In attendance: Alison (Minutes), Chris, Craig, Gareth, Heather (Facilitator), Huw
Apologies: Androo, Liz, Ronin

All actions are recorded at the end of the Minutes.

1. Updates on Actions from Previous Meetings

Members updated the Group on their various actions from previous meetings.

Enquiry to Cooperative Enterprise Hub for Advice and Support (Gareth)
Gareth reported that he had contacted the Hub.  He confirmed that if we were to apply successfully for such advice and support, the cost of setting up the IPS Ben Comm (Industrial and Provident Society for the Benefit of the Community) would be covered in the package of support.
The support package comprises 4 days of support, advice, consultation and the cost of registration.  It does not offer business advice, but can help with issues around the legal structure, governance, etc.

It is possible to make an application for that support online at this stage, with only preliminary information.  This application results in meeting with a member of the consortium of consultants, who would then recommend (or not) to the Enterprise Hub that we should receive the support package.

The Group agreed to take this forward – see item 3 below.

Land Purchase (Huw)

Huw reported that he has held further meetings with the farmer who owns the land that might be purchased, and more or less agreed a price of around £110,000.  This includes all the land in the 12 acres, both farmable areas, wooded areas and a pond.  There are currently arrangements to let out the pond and farmland for duck rearing and shooting, and we would have to consider an approach to those arrangements when they came up for renewal.

Huw suggested that his family-run company (Norton Evans Ltd) was in a position to purchase the land in the immediate future, and then to sell it to the IPS in due course.  This would secure the land and enable the rapid initiation of the process of moving to organic use, e.g. cutting back the grass, ceasing the use of fertilizers.   His company would be particularly interested in using the 3-acre plot for fruit-growing over maybe 5 years, and running this area as a grower-led CSA whilst the 9-acre plot operated as a community-led CSA.
Huw emphasised that he/his company was seeking to play an enabling role, and not to take a larger slice of control of the project or the land.
This generous offer was gratefully received by the Group and discussed at some length, including whether purchase by the company was preferable to a loan from the company to the IPS to buy the land itself.  The Group agreed that it would be sensible to agree some basic terms to what would effectively be a fixed option to purchase, which ensured that all parties were treated fairly and that assurances could be provided to the Public Meetings regarding the involvement of this private limited company.  These terms could include:

· providing the IPS with first refusal on the purchase of the land

· providing a period of e.g. 2 years within which that first refusal would apply

· guaranteeing the price of the 9-acre area to the IPS

· explaining the use of the 3-acre area

· giving Huw the option of selling the land earlier to the IPS to minimize his risk.
The Group agreed that Huw should draw up a draft set of terms, to be agreed by his family as well as the IPS.

Huw was formally thanked for the offer.

Networking with Other Organisations (Heather and Craig)

Heather reported that she has made a connection with Heeley City Farm (HCF), and Darrell Meynell (organic grower) is willing to act as consultant to the project.  In particular, he could (and has in the past) source actions from local farmers such as harrowing etc. to his precise specifications.  There will be a cost to this, and to his longer-term consultancy.
The Group agreed that it is essential that Darrell has a formal job description and specification for what we would regard as a formal voluntary post within the organizational structure.  This assists in embedding his tacit knowledge into the IPS, as well as tying in his services more formally.  It was also agreed that it would be helpful for the IPS and for HCF in funding discussions to get HCF’s formal agreement to his involvement.

The Group also discussed talking to other farmers in the Moss Valley to get their local knowledge, find out about their resources, tools, manure, approach to composting, etc.  It would be positive to have their advocacy and/or support.  However, it was agreed that it may be too early to initiate these discussions at this stage.

As far as business planning is concerned, Heather reported that she had contacted Federation of City Farms and Community Gardens, but not received anything we could use.  She has also contacted Sheffield Enterprise Development Agency, which has offered advice on working on a plan.  A provisional meeting has been arranged for 23 September 2009, which Gareth, Heather and Huw will attend. 

Craig reported that Kirstin Glendinning notified him of a free day on business planning for CSAs in Sheffield on 31 October 2009.  Whilst this is quite late in terms of timing with public meetings, etc. there may still be useful output.  Gareth will attend from the Group, with a invitation also being extended to the wider Transition group.

Communications (Chris)

Chris reported that he had had some technical difficulties with the publication of minutes etc. to the wiki, but he is continuing to work on this.
As far as publicity for the public meetings is concerned, the Group agreed to use the draft flyer already prepared.  Chris will provide A4 and A5 PDF versions to group members for distribution.

Naming the Formal Organisation (All)
The Group agreed that it would be positive to include reference to the area (Moss Valley) and/or farm (Hazelhurst) in the name.  Then we might add a combination/variation of the following: Community, Food, Farm, Cooperative.  Options will need to be presented to the first public meeting.

2. Arrangements for the Forthcoming Public Meetings

The first public meeting is confirmed as 12 October 2009 at 7.30pm at the Grapevine Centre, Church of the Nazarene.

The second public meeting is confirmed as 2 November 2009 at 7.30pm at the Grapevine Centre, Church of the Nazarene.

A Steering Group planning meeting for the public meetings is confirmed as 29 September 2009 at 8.00pm (see item 6 for details of venue).

The Group agreed that Heather should provide some oral history about the Moss Valley at the first public meeting.  It was also agreed that we should swiftly establish some task groups to look at different aspects of the project, to ensure that as many people as possible are actively engaged in making it a reality

3. Application to Cooperative Enterprise Hub for Advice and Support
Following on from Gareth’s report, the Group completed and submitted an application to the Cooperative Enterprise Hub website for access to support in establishing the organisation.

The overall purpose was given as follows:  We are establishing an IPS Ben Comm which will raise capital through a community share issue for the purchase of land for community supported agriculture.
4. Any Other Business

It was agreed, on Chris’ suggestion, that we should have a stall at the Meersbrook Bank Primary School Fair on 18 October 2009, to publicise the Transition Group and also the CSA project.

5. Summary of Actions

Land purchase – Huw to draw up terms for consideration/agreement and then submission to solicitor for formal drafting

Networking – Heather to go back to HCF re. Darrell’s formal involvement and initiation of formal job description (which he might write)

Public meetings – All to consider possible names for the organisation in time for the planning meeting

Application form – Craig to ask Chris to ensure all Steering Group members have access to the heeley-meersbrook@transitionsheffield.org.uk inbox, to see any correspondence from the Cooperative Enterprise Hub (all emails should go to Alison, and be copied to the generic address also).

6. Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting (planning for the public meetings) will take place on 29 September 2009 at 8pm, at 36 Pearson Place (Gareth & Liz’s).
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